
The Hennys’, Middleton and Twinstead Parish Council

               MINUTES of the MEETING held on 18th September 2017 at TWINSTEAD VILLAGE HALL
Present:  Parish Cllrs T Humphreys(Chairman), J Symonds, D Holland,  A Scattergood, 

  M Cracknell, A Lyster

 2 members of public
25. 2017/18  Apologies for absence

 Apologies were received and accepted for Cllr Manby (abroad), and Cllr Barnes.


 Cllrs approved Cllr Smart’s continued absence (work)
 County Cllr Finch (annual leave) 
 District Cllr Wendy Scattergood (attending meetings)
26.  2017/18  Public Speaking 


Members of the public present wished to speak under agenda item 8, planning.  
27.  2017/18  Declarations of interest
Cllr Scattered declared a non pecuniary interest under agenda Item 8, planning, his wife being chairman of BDC planning committee.

Cllr Cracknell declared a non pecuniary interest under agenda Item 8, planning, having employment connections with the applicant of Applecroft Farm.

Cllr Lyster declared a non pecuniary interest under agenda Item 8, planning, having spoken to the applicants of Ryes Gardens about their plans.
28.  2017/18  Approval of minutes
The minutes of the July meeting were approved.  Proposed by Cllr Scattergood, seconded by Cllr Symonds.
29.  2017/18  District/County Councillors’ & Community Agent reports

No reports received.

30.  2017/18
Clerks Report – Appendix A
 
The report had been circulated prior to the meeting and was noted.

The Chairman brought forward agenda item 8, planning:

31.  2017/18  Planning – Appendix C

17/01557/FUL – Ryes Gardens, The Ryes, Little Henny


Change of use of existing bungalow to single residential dwelling

Mr Collins spoke of his reasons for the application and that it was not intended to separate 

the annexe from the main building.

Cllrs discussed the entrance, future sale implications, not meeting BDC policies and
suggested that a covenant in the Deeds would make a big difference.  


Cllrs agreed to defer making a decision on this application.


Mr and Mrs Collins were thanked for attending and left the meeting.

17/01589/FUL – Applecroft, Applecroft Farm Road, Great Henny


Erection of 2 storey extension and associated alterations.


Cllrs were supportive of this application.


17/01493/FUL  - Hares Leap, Twinstead

Proposed demolition and replacement of existing detached single storey dwelling with
detached 2 store dweling and detached outbuilding together with improvement of existing vehicular access.


Cllrs were supportive of this application.

The Clerk will ask District Cllr Wendy Scattergood to look into when BDC had sent the
application for Hares Leap to the PC, as no record could be found.  She will also be asked to ensure the weekly planning lists are sent to the PC’s email address, as currently it is not included in the weekly mailing.

32.  2017/18
Highways/PROW maintenance – Appendix B

Great Henny

It was agreed to monitor Bridleway 10 for flooding issues. 


Work has been done along from Hickbush to the lower road.

Little Henny


Cllr Lyster will report the area prone to flooding near Pitfield Green.

Middleton

No reply had been received to the letter send to Russell Wright concerning the overgrown hedge along Rectory road.  The Clerk was asked to report this to Highways.  
33.  2017/18 Planning Permission with regard to unfulfilled conditions
Cllrs discussed the signage at the entrance which was thought to have been granted for
access to stables and is now ‘for office use’.  It was agreed to defer this until the next PC meeting to give time to obtain original paperwork and information showing the terms of planning permission.
34.  2017/18 Parish Cluster Meeting 


A fairly good response had been received from local PC’s to the idea of a meeting to clarify the Local Plan.    Cllr Scattergood will advise the Clerk of a suitable officer to contact as a speaker.  Bures PC had offered to host a future Cluster meeting.
35.  2017/18 Standing Orders

Standing Order 6 was adopted.

36.  2017/18   Henny Telephone Kiosk



Councillors were not keen to adopt the kiosk and thought that it would be preferable for a group of residents to adopt.  It was agreed that Cllr Scattergood would look into whether there was a way of the kiosk being adopted so that the PC did not have responsibility for it and report back with his findings at the next meeting.

37.  2017/18  Emergency Plan



Contact details were updated and agreed.
38.  2017/18 Parish Clerk vacancy


A Little Henny resident has expressed an interest in the vacancy and has discussed the work with the Clerk and Chairman.  Cllrs agreed that the EALC bursary form should be signed to book up for a new Clerk’s training morning and that the new Clerk will be well supported while learning the job.

39.  2017/18
Correspondence Received/Matters for report

Letters of thanks had been received from Great Henny village hall for our donation.

Cllr Symonds will look through the EALC training modules to choose which are most suitable.
BDC 360 Compact consultation was not considered relevant.
Essex Highways survey was considered and the questionnaire completed.
40.  2017/18  Parish Council Finance - Appendix D

Receipts & Payments


All payments listed were authorised to be paid. Proposed Cllr Holland, seconded Cllr Lyster.  The  Clerk was asked to send a web link to Cllrs for future appendices.


Audit 2016/17



The audit had been signed off by external auditors with no comments.  The Notice of Conclusion of Audit had been advertised, along with Sections 1, 2 and 3 of the annual return.



EALC cheques


The re-issued cheque ending 619 had been used to pay the invoice for EALC Chairman’s training day 2 and the accounts were now up to date.
41.  2017/18 Next agenda items



Adoption of Gt Henny phonebox – Cllr Scattergood to feedback


Cluster meeting – Cllr Scattergood to feedback



Training modules – Cllr Symonds to feedback



Henny House – application and permissions information to be considered



Planning – queries sent to DCllr Wendy Scattergood
42.  2017/18  Next meeting date



The date of the September meeting was agreed as Monday 13th November at Henny Parish Room.


The meeting closed at 9.31pm.
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